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BRETHREN HIGHLIGHTS 
April 2012 

Lancaster Church of the Brethren 

PALM SUNDAY THROUGH EASTER 2012 
 On Palm Sunday, April 1, there will be baptisms 
at the 10:15 a.m. worship service in 
the sanctuary at the top of the wor-
ship order.  After baptisms, those 
who plan to worship in one of the 
other worship services are free to 
move to those locations. 
 On Maundy Thursday, April 
5, we gather in the Family Life Cen-
ter for Love Feast and Communion 
to remember and enact the events 
and lessons of Jesus and his disciples 
in the Upper Room.  Examining our relationship with 
our Lord and with each other precedes eating the 
agape meal, feet washing, and bread and cup commun-
ion.  A Tenebrae Service will be held immediately fol-
lowing the Love Feast and Communion.  The word 
“tenebrae” is Latin for “shadows.”  The purpose of the 
service is to recreate the emotional aspects of the pas-

sion story.  We start 
that service in candle-
light.  There are as 
many candles as there 
are Scripture readings, 
plus a white Christ 
candle.  After each 

Scripture passage is read a candle is extinguished, until 
only the Christ candle remains.  Then, after the last 
scripture passage is read the Christ candle is put out, 
leaving us in total darkness—a powerful experience, 
reminding us of the death of Jesus on the cross on 
Good Friday.  At this point the service ends.  There is 
no benediction and, after the lights are turned up 
enough for us to see, the people leave in silence. 
 On Sunday, March 8, Easter worship services 
will be held at 6:15, 8:00, 9:00, and 
two at 10:15 a.m. to celebrate that 
Christ is risen from the grave! 
 Morning Psalm worships at 
9:00 and 10:15 a.m. in the Family 
Life Center.   
 The traditional services at 8:00 
a.m. and 10:15 a.m. will be held in 
the sanctuary.  In both services the Chancel Choir will 

sing and Matt Kramer will sing “The Holy City.”  Peo-
ple from the congregation will be invited to join the 
choir in singing “The Hallelujah Chorus” from Han-
del’s Messiah.   
 As we journey through Lent to Holy Week may 
you draw nearer to God through Jesus, the Christ, as 
we worship together in the unity of the Spirit in the 
bond of peace.  Consider inviting a friend or family 
member to come with you to worship for the blessings 
it offers. 
 Pastor Jeff Rill 

GOOD FRIDAY 
 Immerse yourself in the emotions and events of 
the first Good Friday drama by attending a Good Fri-
day service on Friday, April 6, in the Chapel of 
LCoB. 
 A time for meditation will be held from 12:30 until 
1:00 P.M. with appropriate music for reflections and 
stillness. Arrive for this portion of the program at 
the time of your preference. 
 From 1:00 - 1:30 p.m. a 
service planned and con-
ducted by Ben Lattimer and 
Calvin Wenger will be held 
with guided focus on scrip-
ture, music and a message. 
Theme for the time together 
will be taken from Isaiah 53 
and Matthew 27. Featured 
musicians will be Bob Hess 
and Mathew Shenk and songs will include “When I 
Survey the Wondrous Cross” and “Were You There 
When They Crucified My Lord?” 

FAMILY EASTER EGG HUNT 
Join us on Saturday, April 7, at 9:00 a.m. for a family 
Easter egg hunt.  Cookie 
decorating and a craft will 
also be part of the fun!  
Please bring your own 
basket for the hunt.  
RSVP to Jamie Nace at 
940-1790 ASAP. 
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SERVING THIS APRIL 
GREETERS  USHERS 

7:40 a.m. 
8:40 a.m. 
8:40 a.m. 
9:50 a.m. 
9:50 a.m. 
11:15 a.m. 

Carol and John Graham 
Loretta and Burnell Kreider 
Linda and Ken Harnish 
Jean and Dave Hosler 
Shirley and Clyde Wenger 
Joyce and Rich Bohn 

CHAPEL SERVICE 8:00 a.m. 
 

Jere Tankesley and Terry Hostetter 
 

SANCTUARY SERVICE 10:15 a.m. 

CHURCH LIBRARY 
Staffed Sunday 9:45—10:15 a.m. 

 
Jean Deihm 

ACOLYTES VAN INFORMATION 

Week 1: 
Week 2: 
Week 3: 
Week 4: 
Week 5: 

Drew Smith 
Jack Smith 
Andrew Lines 
Eric Snyder 
Grant Turkki 

Bob Gish—560-6767 

ATTENDANCE DIRECTORY CHANGES 
Clair & Myrl Greiner Lenny Lambert  
403 Crestwyck Circle 627-0614 
Mt. Joy, PA 17552 
717-471-4433 - Clair 
717-471-4460 - Myrl 

February 26—352 
March 4—366 
March 11—354 
March 18—322 

APRIL BIRTHDAYS 
2 Matthew Harnish 
 Romaine Lefever 
 Aidain Buckwalter 
 
3 April Curran 
 Kyle Shaffer 
 LaRue Helm 
 
4 John Hagen 
5 Jack Smith 
 
6 Suzanne Kline 
 Marissa Nace 
 
8 Warren Evans 
 
10 Alexander Nye 
 Ray Frace 
 
11 Steve Polansky 
 Ava Bowser 
 

12 Suzanne Schaudel 
 
13 Blair Breidenstine 
 Pat Young 
 
14 Jillian (Graham) Schmidt 
 April Ditzler 
 Justin Shertzer 
 
16 Mark Harnish 
17 Linda Husted 
 
18 Bill McKinney 
 Mackenzie Metzger 
 Clemens Rosenberger 
 Darle Good  
 
19 Guy Wampler 
 Jay Rhoades 
 
20 Jay Weaver 
 Jon Bridgeman 

21 Mary Weaver 
 
22 Christopher Holsinger 
 Esther Hartman 
 Christina S. Miller 
 Joyce Marks 
 
23 Jay Enders 
 Jeff Breidenstine 
 
25 Adelynn Noelle Yunginger 
 
26  Jack Forsha 
 Eleanor Stambaugh 
 
27 Shirley Rowe 
 
29 Jere Bridgeman 
 Joshua Kreider 
 
30 Kate Rill 

*Greg Hughes John Biemiller Bob Hopple 

John Lines Doug Lunger Barb Morrow 

Russ Morrow Mark Smith  
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LOVE FEAST 
 The Love Feast service has been very precious to 
the Brethren over the centuries and to this very time. It 
was first observed in America in 1723 in the German-
town Church and has been a significant part of the 
Church of the Brethren ordinances every year since 
then. 
 In our Lancaster congregation, Love Feast has 
been held twice a year on Maundy Thursday on the 
eve of Good Friday and on Worldwide Communion 
Sunday which is always the first Sunday in October. This 
year however, there will be three of them since one was 
already held in January and was called “A Meal with 
Jesus.” 
 Love Feast in-
cludes at least four 
segments: a time for 
examination and re-
flection, a meal with 
remembrance of the 
Lord's Supper the 
night before His cru-
cifixions, feet or hand 
washing also harking 
back to the Holy Supper, and the Eucharist highlighting 
the Bread and Cup Communion. 
 Our next Love Feast is fast approaching on Thurs-
day, April 5, at 7:00 p.m. in the Family Life Center. All 
LCOB members and friends are urged to attend as it 
is a most significant spiritual and sacred occasion. Our 
Lord, who we are remembering intensely during this 
event, told us that we are blessed if we observe the ele-
ments that were observed at the Last supper (John 
13:17). 
 For those of our congregation who find it difficult 
to get down to wash feet but prefer being a part of the 
feet washing instead of the hand washing, Deacons 
will be available at each table to wash feet of those so 
inclined.  Childcare is available for children 0-5 years. 
 Our third Love Feast in 2012 will be held on Sun-
day, October 7, which is Worldwide Communion Sun-
day. This will include some of the innovations employed 
at the “A Meal with Jesus” occasions. 
Pew Communions at LCOB are held three times a 
year at all Sunday a.m. worship services. One was just 
held on the first Sunday of Lent, the next one will be on 
Pentecost Sunday on May 27 and the final one on the 
first Sunday of Advent which is December 2. 

STARLIGHT TEA PRESENTS A SPECIAL 
MID-WEEK CONCERT! 

 On Thursday, April 19, at 7:00 p.m. the Starlight 
Tea Concert Series will welcome the PENN STATE 
CONCERT CHOIR!  We are thrilled to present this 
special mid-week concert from one of the top choral 
ensembles in the Commonwealth! 
 The Penn State Concert Choir, under the direction 
of Dr. Lynn Drafall, is comprised of undergraduate 
and graduate student musicians representing the Penn 
State School of Music as well as other areas of study 
within the University.  Presenting several concerts each 
semester on campus, the Choir also tours extensively 
in the Com-
monwealth 
of Pennsyl-
vania and 
has also ex-
panded its 
outreach 
with con-
cert tours of 
New England, Louisiana, and the Southwest.  Interna-
tional audiences have heard performances of the Penn 
State Concert Choir in Germany, Austria, Switzerland, 
and Italy.  Most recently, the Choir toured England 
and sang concerts in London, Stratford, Bath, Wells, 
and Salisbury.  In addition to singing unaccompanied 
music of all historical periods and styles, the Concert 
Choir also regularly collaborates with instrumental en-
sembles to perform the great major works of the reper-
toire.  
 Dr. Lynn Drafall is an Associate Professor of Mu-
sic and Director of Choral Activities at The Pennsyl-
vania State University.  She teaches courses in graduate 
and undergraduate choral conducting and literature, 
and conducts the Penn State Concert Choir as well as 
the Oriana Singers.  An active festival conductor and 
adjudicator, she has worked with festival choirs 
throughout the mid-West and mid-Atlantic, and has 
conducted All-State high school choirs in Illinois, 
Pennsylvania, West Virginia, New Jersey, Delaware, 
and Maryland. 
 All Starlight Tea concerts are  free, with a free-will 
offering taken.  Don't miss this fine concert, and be 
sure to stay and greet the singers at the Tea following 
the concert! 

Brethren Highlights              April 2012 
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Brethren Highlights is published monthly by 
the Lancaster Church of  the Brethren.  The 
absolute deadline for the MAY issue is April 15, 
2012. 
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CAMP SWATARA NEWS 
Camp Swatara Spring Open House is Sunday, 
April 29.  This Open House is for new campers and 
their parents.  Go to learn about the programs and to 
see the beautiful camping facilities.  There will be a 
guided tour,  and a camp meal with a question and an-
swer time.  There is no charge, but reservations are 
required.   Email reservations to 
mhouff@campswatara.org   
Remember to sign up your children for their Spring 
Weekend.  

 April 13-15 – Grade 1-3, Theme: God’s Little 
Treasures 

 April 20-22 – Grades 4-6, Theme: Ready, Set, 
Grow! 

 
Youth/Adult programs: 

 May 18-20 Adult Birding Trip 

 May 22 – Day trip to Winterthur and Longwood 
Gardens 

 July 18 –Benefit Golf tournament 

 August – Rekindle – Young Adult Overnight 
 – Algonquin Canoe Trip to Canada 

 September– Family Camping Center Auction 
 – Adult Acadia National Park Trip 

 October – Brethren Heritage Bus Trip to Virginia 
 
Register your children for Summer Camps by May 19 
to avoid the late fee. 
 
See the Camp Swatara Bulletin Board for more infor-

mation about all the summer programs offered for 

children/youth/adults or call Donna Lunger 464-4966 

or go to the Camp Swatara website at: 

www.campswatara.org. 

CLIMBERS’ CORNER 
The Climbers’ monthly social will be a Mystery Dinner 

in the Family Life Center on Saturday, 
April 21, at 6:00 p.m.  Please bring a do-
nation of instant or regular pudding and 
jello for the food bank.  Contact Darlene 
Creighton for more information at 397-
7267. 

KIDS’ NIGHT! 
Longing for an Adult night out on the town? Here’s 
your chance! Drop off your kids in the Family Life 
Center for a night of fun activities while you enjoy 
some time for yourself on Saturday, May 5. 

 
4:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.   •   Family Life Center 

Children ages 3 years – 6th Grade 
 
Theme is Western:  The night will 
be packed with activities they will 
include: a moon bounce, lots of 
games and other fun.  A hot dog 
dinner will be provided. 
 
There is no fee. However, if you are 
able, a small donation would be ap-
preciated.  Please contact Lisa 
Miley or Jodi Yingling by Sun-
day, April 29, with your R.S.V.P. 
 Lisa: 656-7936 or lisammiley@gmail.com 
 Jodi: 495-2520 or jodiyinpa@gmail.com  
 
Friends are welcome too! 

A "MEET AND GREET" FOR ALL WOMEN 
Come and meet and greet the women in our church 
body - enjoy a light breakfast and a flower arranging 
session presented by Ellen Weaver.  What better way 
to start Spring!! 
 
When:  Saturday morning, April 21, 10:00 a.m. 
Where: Family Life Center 
 
Sponsored by Women's 
Fellowship 
Questions - Myrl Greiner 
- mgreiner@comcast.net - 
471-4460 

THANK YOU 
I would like to thank everyone for the many cards, 
calls and visits during my recuperation from surgery.  
Thanks to Pastors Cindy and Calvin for visiting.  This 
caring and encouragement meant so much to me.   
-Flo Wilson 

: 

mailto:mhouff@campswatara.org
mailto:lisa@deandesign.com
mailto:jodiyinpa@gmail.com
mailto:mgreiner@comcast.net
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LIBRARY LINES 
 The Library has added the following items for your 

reading interests:  (They are displayed 
in the Gathering Place.) 
 
DVD: 
Jesus, Bombs & Ice Cream, - Shane Clai-
borne. 
 

Books: 
Widening the Welcome of Your Church - Bernhard 
Persistent Voice (Peace) - Marian Franz 
Questions That Refuse to Go Away - Marian Franz 
Jesus for President (Christianity) -Shane Claiborne 
Common Prayer (Christian Life) - Shane Claiborne 
The Right to Live (a Novel) - Russell Zug Bomberger 
 
 The “Give-away” books are still displayed in the Li-
brary.  Come and peruse them, take as many as you 
want.  They will be on the table in the Library until the 
end of April! 
 
Happy Reading! - The Library Committee 

ADOPT A HIGHWAY 
 April is the month for the Great American Clean-Up 
of Pennsylvania.  We have scheduled 
our road cleanup for Saturday, April 
28.  We will be participating by clean-
ing our designated area along Oregon 
Pike that day.  We need your help!  
We meet at the church at 8:30 a.m. 
and it usually takes about 1 �  hours 
to complete.  This is a service project 
that can be done as a family.  Your 
children must be at least 10 years old 
to participate.  It is recommended you wear long pants 
and work boots or sneakers.  Gloves and vests will be 
provided.  Please join us on April 28.  Any questions 
contact Scott Hufford at 656-8896. 

EMERGENCY CLEAN-UP BUCKET PROJECT 
 The Outreach Ministry Team and the Climbers Fel-
lowship Group have announced a new project. Five 
gallon buckets will be 
packed with cleaning prod-
ucts which will help com-
munities to begin the over-
whelming task of cleaning 
up after a flood, tornado, 
hurricane, or other disaster. 
These families may not 
have a way to get to a store, 
or there may not be a store 
that survived the disaster. They need our help. 
 
Each Bucket include: 

One five gallon bucket with a reusable lid 
Five scouring pads 
Seven sponges, assorted sizes 
One scrub brush 
Eighteen reusable cleaning towels 
One 50 - 78 oz. box of dry laundry detergent 
One 12 oz. bottle of concentrated Household 
cleaner 
One 25 oz. bottle of liquid disinfectant dish soap 
One package of 50 clothespins 
Clothesline, 100 feet 
Five dust masks 
Two pair of latex gloves 
One pair of work gloves 
Twenty eight heavy duty trash bags ( 30 -45 gal-
lons) 
One 6-9 oz. bottle of insect repellent 

 
 Each bucket costs about $56.00 and can mean much 
more than that to the families that have just experi-
enced a disaster. To help finance this project make 
checks payable to LCOB, and mark the memo line for 
Clean-up Buckets. The Climbers Fellowship Group 
will pack the buckets and take them to the Distribution 
Center in New Windsor, Maryland to be ready for dis-
tribution when needed at various disaster sites 
throughout the United States. 

APRIL ta¢ 9NERGY TIP 
 The water heater is the 2nd largest energy user in 
most homes.  Your water heater accounts for 11% of 
your energy bill, second only to your home’s heating 
system, according to the U.S. Department of Energy.  
One reason is because we use a lot of water.  Another 
reason is because we actually pay twice for 
water.  You pay one bill for the cost of the 
water itself.  Then you pay a second bill for 
the cost of heating that water.  Reducing 
the amount of hot water you use will save 
money on both bills. 
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WHAT DOES THE LORD REQUIRE OF YOU? 
 “He has told you, O mortal, what is good; and what 
does the Lord require of you but to do justice, and to love 
kindness, and walk humbly with your God?” Micah 6:8 
 We may not readily think of the word “justice” when 

we think about feeding the hungry, 
but hunger and homelessness are very 
much about inequality. This is a jus-
tice issue.  Micah reminds us that jus-
tice is about being kind to others, es-
pecially those who lack the basic ne-
cessities of life.  To walk humbly with 
God is to keep our wants and needs in a 
proper balance. 

 As you know, we support the Food Bank of the Lan-
caster County Council of Churches through our regu-
lar 2 Cents a Meal offerings and our direct gifts of food.  
Since the Council can purchase at the very low cost of 
$.18 per pound, some have been questioning our need 
to give food.  That question was raised with the LCCC 
Food Bank.  Answer:  “The State Food Bank, where 
we purchase food at a reduced cost, is frequently out 
of the food we need.  We publish a list regularly of 
those items that are low on our shelves or we do not 
have at all.  So, we need both—the dollars and the 
food.” 
 We publish the needed items frequently in our bulle-
tins, and you will find a list on the Outreach Ministry 
Team bulletin board in the hallway near the Heritage 
Center. 
 
Up-coming opportunities to help feed the hungry: 
-April 5—Food for the Food Bank (Maundy 
  Thursday,  Love Feast and Communion) 
-April 29—2 Cents a Meal offering 
-May 27—Food for the Food Bank (Pentecost 
  Sunday, Bread and Cup Communion) 
 --Hunger and Poverty Group 

SUPPORT OUR MARANATHA YOUTH 
Spanish Meal and Youth Performances 
April 22 - 11:30 in the Family Life Center 
(Donations support Maranatha Youth activities.) 

 This school year the Youth Ministry has made a 
greater effort to embrace and engage the youth whose 
families attend the Maranatha Fellowship services. 

Many of their Jr. High age youth 
attend our Sunday School classes 
and join us on Weds. Nights. Now, 
they are also involved in our sched-
uled youth events and district 
events too. It's a very unique situa-
tion where these kids are part of 
our youth ministry and part of the 
Spanish speaking fellowship. They 
bring a lot of enthusiasm and diver-
sity to our youth experience. Al-
most all of the kids are bi-lingual 
but speak English primarily when 

not at home. We are very blessed to welcome them to 
our youth family. 
 On April 22 The Maranatha Fellowship will 
hold a "Spanish Meal" to raise funds to support 
the youth of their congregation. Many of the youth 
families are new to the United States and struggle to 
get established. These funds will be used to help wel-
come all of their children to be active in Youth events 
throughout the year. This money will be set aside for 
the fees that come along in attending the things we do 
as a youth group. 
 The meal will be held around 11:30 (after the 10:15 
service) in the Family Life Center and will include 
musical performances, pantomime, dance praise per-
formance, and other special music by the Maranatha 
Fellowship. 
 Plan to come and enjoy the Great Spanish dishes 
and offer support to help these Great Youth stay con-
nected and involved with the youth fellowship.  

APRIL YOUTH EVENTS 
April 1 - Baptism - Palm Sunday 
 -Sr. High Work Camp meeting 7:15 in the 
 Youth Rm 
April 3 - YMOT meeting 
 7:30@ church 
April 4 - NO YOUTH 
April 5 - Love Feast 
April 8 - Easter Sunday 
April 11 - NO YOUTH 
April 15 - Sr High Soup and Salad for the 
 Congregational Business Meeting 
April 21 - District Service Project  

THANK YOU 
Dear "Family at LCOB," 

It seems that Rich and I have been leaning hard on 
our church family since Austin's death in February and 
my recent hospitalization. No words can adequately 
express our appreciation for your love, prayers, tele-
phone calls, visits, food and gifts.  The visits by Pastor 
Rill and Calvin also meant a lot to us.  I hope we can 
soon be on the giving end again! 
-Sincerely, Joyce and Rich 
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ALPHA AND OMEGA COMMUNITY CENTER 
ANNUAL BANQUET 

 The Alpha and Omega Community Center invites 
you to attend the annual banquet at the Hempfield 
Church of the Brethren, 1186 Stevens St. Manheim, 
PA 17545 on Satur-
day, April 28, at 6 
p.m. Come to be 
inspired by the mes-
sage of Dr. E. 
Daniel Martin, re-
spected psychiatrist 
and medical director 
of the Naaman Center, a faith-based drug and alcohol 
treatment center in Lancaster County. Dr. Martin is 
currently serving as pastor of LifeGate Church in 
Elizabethtown. 
 You will learn about the continuing work that the 
Community Center is doing among the Latino com-
munity in Lancaster City. Attendance is free with the 
opportunity to support the ministry through a freewill 
offering. If you would like to attend, please sign your 
name to the sheet on the Outreach Ministry Board 
outside room 162 before April 16.  

BE A PART OF WORLD PEACE 
 As some may be aware, in addition to my work 
with the Youth Ministry, I am also involved with Inter-
national High School Exchange Students. As a Local 

Coordinator, I am an 
independent contractor 
for a non-profit place-
ment organization. The 
organization I am now 

working for is called Northwest Services PEACE 
Program. This organization is based in Idaho and has 
several types of students to place with host families. 
Students become exchange students through several 
types of programs both short term (several weeks) and 
long term (several school years). Some programs are 
for improvement of English, some are for long term 
education, some are interested in cultural exchange. 
Most recently, I have placed and hosted those whose 
Visa is for 5 to 10 month academic stay for cultural 
exchange and education. 
 There are many reasons we got involved. We en-
joy youth! We love to share our culture and learn 
about the world. We wanted our son to experience 
having a sibling. (He now has 3 sisters and 1 brother 
who live in Europe.) We wanted to have more kids. 
(This was much easier and less expensive than other 
ways to expand our family) The students who have 
lived in our house think of us as their American family. 
We have a special experience parenting them when 
they live with us and connecting with their families 
back home who trust us to love them and care for 
them while they live with us for the school year. 
 The agency I am working for has a distinct in-
terest in using these exchange experiences to en-
courage peace among cultures and people. They 
are involved in placing students with a J-1 Visa 
through the Kennedy-Lugar Youth Exchange and 
Study (YES program - for short). This program is to 
encourage cultural understanding between youth of 
predominantly Muslim countries and Americans. This 
is only one of the programs I will be placing.  There 
are also students coming from countries like Germany, 
Spain, Demark, Sweden, Italy, Belgium, Ecuador, Bra-
zil, France and Columbia. 
 If you would like to learn more about how you can 
invest in future World Peace and use your parenting 
skills to share more of your heart - I'd love to talk to 
you.  Host families can be single adults, retired, have 
young children, have older children and have no chil-
dren.  All you need is a bed for them to sleep in, time 
to share your cares and concerns for them, and the 

CALLING ALL ARTISTS 
 The Parish Resource Center is making a call to lo-
cal artists for their participation in 
the Center's third annual Advent 
Art Show to be held December 3-
12, 2012. This year's theme is "I 
Bring You News of Great Joy" from 
Luke 2:7-15. Professional and 
amateur artists are invited to sub-
mit art in any medium. For more 
information visit go.prctr.org/
Art12 or call 717-299-9932. 

ability to provide meals and a safe environment. Host 
families are volunteers and are not paid. 
 For us, the experience has been life changing. We 
have grown in ways we would never have experienced 
and we have touched the world through our students. 
 -Linda Byers 
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ADULT EDUCATION OPPORTUNITIES 
April 2012 

The following classes are open to everyone.  All are invited. 
Even though these groups are “ongoing,” they are always looking for new members! 

9:00 – 9:45 Sunday Mornings 

Please note that April 8 is Easter Sunday .  There will be no adult classes on April 8.  Instead, everyone is invited to 
enjoy refreshment treats and reconnect with others in the church family in the Gathering Area.  
 
The Chapel Bible Study Group, led by Calvin Wenger and John Snader, meets in the Chapel.  They are currently 
immersed in an intensive study of the New Testament.  In April they will be completing their study of the book of 
Romans and moving into First Corinthians. 
 
The One Another Class, coordinated by Linda Husted and Jeff Rill, meets in Pastor Rill’s office.  In April they 
will be discussing the book Falling Upward, by Richard Rohr.  The group discussions will focus on Spirituality for the 
two halves of life.  Contact Linda Husted at clhusted@aol.com if you have any questions. 
 
The Thoughtful Life Class, meeting in Rooms 162-163, features stimulating resource persons who lead discus-
sions in a variety of topics.  Topics in April will include: 
 

April 1 – Joy Through Adversity.  Discussion led by Terri Roberts, mother of Charles Roberts 
of the Nickel Mines shootings. 

 
April 8 – Easter Meet and Greet, in the Gathering Area.  (See note above.) 

 
April 15 – What are Free Methodists?  Discussion led by Rev. Ben Lattimer. 

 
April 22 – Discussion of the book, Thinking the Faith, by Douglas John Hall, Professor of 
 Theology at McGill University in Montreal.  Discussion led by Gene Bucher. 
 
April 29 – Continued discussion of the book, Thinking the Faith, by Douglas John Hall. 
 Discussion led by Gene Bucher. 
 

Connections, a newly organized casual conversation group meeting in room 200, opens at 8:30 for coffee and 
conversation, and continues informal conversation during the 9:00 Sunday School hour.  It is open to everyone 
interested in connecting with other people on a more personal level.  Unstructured conversations are based on 
topics that matter to you.  Feel free to stop in any time from 8:30 to 10:00 Sunday mornings.  Follow the Connec-
tions sign to room 200 on the second floor.  For details, contact Rich Bowser at 201-8734 or 
rbowser4@yahoo.com. 

 Thank you LCOB family for surprising me with the 
'Towel and Basin' award on March 4th. I'm absolutely, 
and completely humbled that you would think of me for 
such an honor. I pray that I can continue to be at His 
service for many, many more years.  
-Lisa Miley 
-------------------------------- 
 
 I would like to thank the congregation for their con-
cerns and prayers during my recent illness and ear sur-
gery of my great-niece Molly Brenner. 
Sincerely, 
-Sherry Wiggins 

 I would like to say a big Thank You to all of you 
many wonderful people of our church family.  Thank 
you for your concern, prayers, cards, calls and visits by 
Calvin.  I had a successful operation on March 20 and 
came home the next morning.  It’s great to be part of a 
caring congregation like ours. 
-Thank you, Otto 

THANK YOU 

mailto:clhusted@aol.com
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VISION STATEMENT 
To be and make disciples of Christ for the  

transformation of the world. 
  

MISSION STATEMENT 
To be the heart, hands, feet, voice, and 

mind of Christ locally and globally. 

 
GOALS 

Radical Hospitality 
Passionate Worship 

Intentional Faith Development 
Risk-Taking Mission and Service 

Extravagant Generosity  
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SUNDAY 
WORSHIP SERVICES 

    8:00   a.m.    Chapel 
    9:00  a.m.    Family Life Center            
   10:15 a.m.    Family Life Center 
   10:15 a.m.    Sanctuary 
   10:15 a.m.    Maranatha  

 

WORSHIP FOR 
CHILDREN 

 10:15 a.m. Praise Kidz 
 (Age 4—3rd grade) 

 10:15 a.m. S.A.L.T. 
 (4th—6th grade) 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 
 9:00a.m. Children & Adults 

Our Staff 
 

Jeffrey B. Rill 
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Cindy E. L. Lattimer 
Associate Pastor 

J. Calvin Wenger 
Pastor of Caregiving 

 
Emery A. DeWitt 
Director of Music 

Margaret Marsch 
Jeanne Heck 

Organists 
 

Jamie Nace 
Director of Children’s Music 

Interim Coord. of Children’s Ministry 
Linda Byers 

Interim Coord. of Youth Ministries 
Carole Deck 

Director of Performing Arts 
Tiffany L. Dickel 

Church Administrator 
Newsletter Editor The deadline for every issue  

is the 15th of each month. 


